
 
2329 Anclote Boulevard 
Holiday, Florida 34691 

Office Phone: 727-774-6000 
Fax: 727-774-6091 

 
     Principal, Clara Craig                                    Assistant Principal, Jodi Legg   

 
Dear Gulfside Families,    August 19, 2020 
      Welcome back to both Traditional school, and mySchool Online! We 
are all still one school community even with our students learning from 
different locations. Our teachers and staff are very excited to be back at 
Gulfside ready to support your child’s Social Emotional Learning as well as 
Academic Learning!  
 We will have Premier on campus to conduct Dental Screenings 
starting next week for all of our Traditional option students. Premier will 
be using the American Dental Association Safety Guidelines with each child 
screened. Please contact our school at 727-774-6053 if you do not want 
your child to participate, or if you would like to request this service for 
your mySchool Online child.  
 This year, all classroom teachers will have extra school supplies that 
were provided by our community partners if your child still needs supplies. 
There will be no “shared classroom supplies” which means once your child 
receives supplies, they will keep them for the rest of the year. 

We need you! Please plan to join our School Advisory Committee and 
PTO this year. All meetings for Semester 1 will be held virtually. Be sure 
to complete  all school forms and email them back to us or return them to 
school with your child. 
 Be sure to read our Back To School Family Information located 
right below my letter. For questions and more information, please contact 
me at the Let’s Talk button on our school website, or contact me directly 
at ccraig@pasco.k12.fl.us  or at 727-774-6000.  
 



 Our goal this year is not only safety for all, but to also keep 
communication open and respond as quickly as possible to all of our school 
stakeholders. Thank you and Go Pelicans! 
Your Principal,  
Ms. Craig 

            Back To School Family Information 

OUR BELL SCHEDULE FOR 2020-21 
Gulfside Elementary has a new bell schedule for our day together. This is 
due to the change in start date. While our day begins at the same time of 
9:30am, our Dismissal time is now 4:08pm. There can be no students, even if 
a walker, bike rider, or back gate walker on school campus prior to 9:20am. 
Please reach out to YMCA if you need before or after school care. 
Also note that: 

• There will be NO Early Release Days during 1st semester. 
• There will be NO Enrichment or Tutoring Activities before or after school 

during 1st Quarter. 
• There will be no school activities held with 50 or more students during 1st 

Quarter. 
• Many family and community events will take place virtually or with limited 

attendance. 

ARRIVING EACH MORNING & BREAKFAST IN THE CLASSROOM 
Breakfast will be “Grab and Go” from our breakfast carts and eaten in the 
Classroom. 

• Buses will begin arriving at 9:25am and start unloading. 
• Entrance doors will be assigned according to your child’s assigned 

classroom. Signs will be posted and adults will be available each morning 
to direct your child to either the side doors in the front of school, or to 
the back door entrances of the school building.  

• Before students enter the side or back entrance doors, they may pick up a 
Grab and Go breakfast at the serving carts located near both of these 
entrances. 



• Students will go directly to their classroom using the appropriate hallway 
and eat breakfast in the classrooms starting at 9:25am. The late bell 
rings at 9:40am. 
 
Students may take off their mask while eating, but then put it right back 
on when finished and will need to stay seated. There will be no share bins 
or sharing of food and drink items. And we ask everyone to be considerate 
of others and clean up after eating. 

CLINIC 
This year, for student safety, if a student needs to visit the clinic for 
scheduled medication/ treatments, or for an injury at school, an adult will 
meet them at their classroom and bring them to the front office clinic, 
then back to class. If a student is exhibiting symptoms of illness, an adult 
will walk them to the clinic health center portable and contact the parent 
right away.   
Please see link to our Pasco Parent COVID Response Guide: 
https://www.pasco.k12.fl.us/reopening/parent-covid-response-guide 

LUNCHES AND SEATING 
Parents and visitors are not allowed to each lunch with students during the 
first semester of school. 
Cleaning: Our cafeteria and eating locations are sanitized each day and 
tables are cleaned with germicide between each lunch period. We've 
installed hand sanitizer dispensers across campus - in the cafeteria as well. 
We encourage hand-washing and custodians will check soap dispensers 
throughout the day. 
 
Must be Seated: All students will be required to be seated if eating. No 
one is permitted to be standing up or walking when eating their food or 
snacks (at lunch or anytime during the school day). 
 
Masks and Movement: When you are moving, walking, or standing 
anywhere during lunch, you must have your mask on. This is true 
throughout your day, too. 



 
Cafeteria and Designated Eating Areas: Students in grades K-3 will eat in 
the cafeteria and are required to be seated apart (seating is marked). No 
one will sit across from them on the other side of the same table. Students 
in grades 4-5 will eat in the Media Center, Art Room and in an Empty 
Classroom with no more than 2 students per table maximum to maintain 
distance. 
 

*mySchool Online Students registered at GSES can receive breakfast and 
lunch daily from GSES, in the bus loop from 8:30 to 9am. Payment will be 
based on status of Free/Reduced Lunch, and please use the online 
MySchoolBucks program to pay if possible.  

MEDIA CENTER 
Media Center Procedures:  
~Classes will sign up for media time, 1 class at a time 
~Students will sit at media tables, no more than 2 per table to maintain 
social distancing, and a limited number of students will be up searching for 
books to check out.  
~Media books will be returned to the media return cart, and stored for 72 
hours and wiped down before re-shelving.  

END OF DAY DISMISSAL 
We have a plan for our end of day dismissal that allows for students to 
stay in their seats with their classroom teacher until called to dismissal 
areas. We have purchased the PikMyKid dismissal program and more 
instructions will be sent home in the next few weeks for necessary parent 
registration. Please let your child’s teacher know how your child will go 
home the first day and if different, for the rest of the year. We just ask 
for your patience as our students are dismissed in this safe and structured 
way. 
 
Dismissal Choices: Car Loop, Bus, YMCA, Bike Rider or Walker (either back 
gate or West gate). Please note: cars are not allowed to park at back gate 
along the streets to pick up students, please use car loop for car pick up. 



Please have your car tag ready to show in the car loop, or you will be 
asked to park while we verify ID. Car tags will be given out during Meet 
The Teacher Day, and also sent home with students on the first day. Only 
adults with names listed on your child’s emergency card will be allowed to 
receive or check out your child from school upon showing a valid ID.  
 
For the safety of your child, please call the school before 3:30pm for any 
emergency dismissal changes. 
 
During Arrival and Dismissal, Adults stationed in each hallway will 
monitor, direct, and assist students to get safely to their dismissal 
areas.  
Remember: Masks on when moving! 
 
SPECIALS AND RECESS 
For the safety of students, Art and Music classes will be held in the 
homeroom classrooms. Students will not share art and music supplies. PE 
and Recess will be held outside, weather permitting, and the sharing of 
equipment will be restricted as much as possible with equipment that will 
be cleaned between classes. When outside, as long as students can social 
distance from each other, they may take their mask off for PE and for 
Recess. Before entering the building, masks must be put back on. 

VIRTUAL ORIENTATION FOR GRADES K - 5 
Our student and parent portals are open for you to go in, review and 
acknowledge some information from Pasco County Schools, pay school fees, 
download schedules, check bus information, and be ready to start the new 
school year off right! 
  
And of greatest importance is the electronic version of the school 
Emergency Card. - click here for detailed instructions 
 
Get started by downloading the documents that follow: 
 



Do you have a myLearning / Canvas account to see your student's 
courses online? If not, click here to set one up! 

 
pdf 
parent portal steps.pdf 

Download 
784.8 KB 

 
 

pdf 
Create A Parent Portal Handout.pdf 

Download 
709.4 KB 

 
 

pdf 
Portal para padres en español.pdf 

Download 
1.2 MB 

 
. 
 
 

HEALTH AND SAFETY OF ALL MATTER TO ALL OF US AT GSES! 

 

EVERY SINGLE DAY SELF-ASSESS WITH THE STUDENT SCREENER 
Every morning, your students must get in the habit of going over these 
self-screener questions before heading out for school. If you answer 



"Yes" to any question(s), please follow the guiding information in italics. 
Just ONE Yes response means "Don't come to school today." 
 
Note: This is the current edition of the screener. You will be advised if 
updates occur. 
 
Look for the Student Screener at this link or see below. 
 
---------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

Student Self-Screener 
 

Pasco County Schools expects that all parents/guardians will complete this pre-entry 
screening tool daily on behalf of their child before the child attends school. 

 
Does the student have new or worsening onset of any of the following symptoms? Fever 
(greater than 100.4º), sore throat, new uncontrolled cough, that causes difficulty 
breathing (for students with chronic allergic/ asthmatic cough, a change in their cough 
from baseline); diarrhea, vomiting or abdominal pain; and new onset of severe headache, 
especially with a fever. Other symptoms listed by the CDC include chills, fatigue/muscle 
or body ache, new loss of taste or smell, and congestion or runny nose. 
YES ___ NO ___ 
 
The student cannot come on campus and is required to stay home for at least 24 hours 
after last fever (without taking medication to reduce fever) AND have improvement in 
other symptoms (cough, shortness of breath) AND at least ten days have passed since 
symptoms first appeared. Students may be permitted to return sooner with written 
clearance to return to school from their treating physician. 
 
Within the past two weeks, has the student had prolonged AND close contact (closer 
than 6 feet for more than 15 minutes) with someone who has tested positive for 
COVID-19 and is still under a required isolation by the Pasco County Department of 
Health?   YES ___ NO ___ 
 
If the student is currently living with someone who has recently tested positive for 
COVID-19, they cannot come on campus and are required to quarantine as advised by 
the Pasco County Department of Health. 
 



Has the student recently tested positive for COVID-19? YES ___ NO ___ 
The student cannot come on campus and is required to stay home for at least 24 hours 
after last fever (without taking medication to reduce fever) AND have improvement in 
other symptoms (cough, shortness of breath) AND at least ten days have passed since 
symptoms first appeared. Students may be permitted to return sooner with a written 
clearance to return to school from their treating physician. 
 
If you answer yes to any of these questions, your child needs to remain at home and 
cannot attend school. Please contact your medical provider for further guidance. You 
can access the CDC coronavirus self-checker 
at: https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/symptoms-testing/testing.html 

 
Please note that Executive order 20-139 encourages anyone with a significant 

underlying medical condition (moderate to severe asthma, serious heart conditions, 
immunocompromised status, cancer, diabetes, severe obesity, renal failure and liver 

disease) to take measures to limit their exposure to COVID-19. 
The novel coronavirus, known as COVID-19, is an extremely contagious virus, which can 

cause serious medical conditions, including death. COVID-19 has been declared a 
worldwide pandemic by the World Health Organization, and as a result, federal, state, 
and local governments along with federal and state health agencies recommend social 
distancing and have, in some circumstances, limited the congregation of people. The 
District School Board of Pasco County (DSBPC or District) has initiated reasonable, 

precautionary measures in an effort to reduce the spread of COVID-19. However, given 
the extremely contagious nature of COVID-19, the DSBPC cannot guarantee that your 

child(ren) will not contract the virus while attending or engaging in school-related 
and/or extracurricular activities. To reduce the risk of exposure, the District has 

provided parents and guardians with several virtual educational options outside of the 
traditional brick and mortar classrooms, which include Pasco eSchool and mySchool 

Online. We look forward to educating your child(ren) and we appreciate your 
cooperation and efforts as we all work together to keep our students, children, and 

society healthy. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

VISITORS COMING TO CAMPUS 
Visitors are limited to those with appointments. Please phone the front 
office (727) 774-6000 if you need to make an appointment to come to 
school. 
 
All visitors must: 



• Complete the Visitor Self-Screener found at this link. 
• Come to the front office for check-in 
• Pasco Approved Volunteers will check in at the Community Hub, use the 

outside front entrance 
• Remain in a designated location as directed during the visit (ex. front 

office, Community Hub Volunteer area)  
 
JESSICA LUNSFORD ACT COMPLIANCE For your peace of mind, please know 
that any workers contracted to be on campus when students are here must 
pass a background check consistent with the Jessica Lunsford Act. 
 
VOLUNTEERS: As well, all volunteers must be pre-screened by Pasco 
County Schools through an application found here. We welcome you to 
apply to be a Gulfside Elementary School Volunteer! 

HEALTH AND SAFETY PROCEDURES 
Policies and procedures are fluid and may change as new directives are 
received. This is a current snapshot. Find latest information at the 
district's Re-opening page. 
 
To follow are health precautions and procedures implemented throughout 
our school: 
 
MASKS  
Masks are required of adults and students. Everyone must wear masks in 
school buildings and when engaged in school activities. Read the district's 
face covering policy here. 
 
HALLWAYS - KEEP RIGHT / KEEP MOVING 
Students must wear masks in the halls, stay distanced from others, not 
congregate in groups, get to their class without stopping, and keep to the 
right. 
 
SIGNS  



Students and visitors will see signs all around the campus about social 
distancing, hand washing, directional arrows for keeping to the right when 
moving about the building, and requirements for people entering campus. 
 
HYGIENE  
Hand sanitizer stations are being installed in visible areas throughout 
campus. Soap dispensers are in all classrooms and bathrooms. Please talk to 
your student about treating the dispensers gently. We want all to have 
easy access to soap and sanitizer. 
 
DISINFECTION  
Custodians will be disinfecting each room daily. Germicide spray is in each 
room with a microfiber cloth. Cleaning is in place for cafeteria, hallways, 
handrails, and frequently touched surfaces.  
 
SINGLE USE SUPPLIES: Students will not be sharing supplies. In classes 
such as Art, we ask that students use their own set of supplies. 
 
WATER FOUNTAINS Fountains will be "on" for the filling of bottles. 
Plastic bottles or other approved containers must have a lid that stays on 
tight to avoid spills. No drinking directly from fountains please! 
 
STUDENT BEHAVIOR We believe that all students and families will take 
health and safety seriously. Therefore, I am confident that we will have 
full cooperation with wearing masks, staying socially distanced, washing 
hands, and following all the best practices for good health. However, if 
there is a pattern of a student not following the rules (such as for masks), 
we will reach out to parents, as well as our school counselor and enact 
progressive disciplinary consequences as needed. This may include 
rescheduling to mySchool Online from Traditional. 
 
CLINIC The clinic will have a separate room in the nearby portable for any 
unwell students exhibiting symptoms of COVID-19. Our Clinic assistant or 
Para will monitor/supervise students in this area. We will immediately 



contact parents/guardians for students to be taken home. We have 
procedures in place for situations that might come up. Our goal is the 
safety and well-being of all our Pelicans. Please be sure that we always 
have the most updated contact information.  
Please see additional information listed in our Pasco Parent COVID 
Response Guide: https://www.pasco.k12.fl.us/reopening/parent-covid-response-guide 

 
#GULFSIDESTRONG 

JOIN THE GSES SCHOOL ADVISORY COUNCIL 
Once each month, we host a meeting of the School Advisory Council (SAC). 
The SAC stays informed about school initiatives, reviews and has input into 
the School Success Plan, and has a voice in all matters related to our 
school.  
 
We value your commitment as either a family member or business partner. 
If you are interested in being part of this valuable team, please contact 
Mary Peralta at mperalta@pasco.k12.fl.us or call 727-774-60. 
 

JOIN THE GSES PTO 
Two times per quarter, we host a PTO meeting to plan special events 
(virtual this year) for our students, families and staff. The PTO welcomes 
parent, staff and community input in all matters related to our school. 
 
We value your commitment to PTO as either a family member, staff or 
business partner. If you are interested in being part of the PTO, the cost 
is $5 per family for the year. To join, please contact Andrea Guy 
at alguy@pasco.k12.fl.us or call 727-774-6004. 
 

IMPORTANT DATES 
August 20, 2020: Virtual Orientation/Meet the Teacher in the Car Loop 
9:00-2:00pm. 
 
August 24, 2020: First day of classes for students 



For the First week only, Kindergarten Parents who want to walk their K 
student to the class door, please wait to come onto campus at 9:40am 
wearing a mask and an adult will meet you.  
 
September 7, 2020: Labor Day - No School 
 
September 11, 2020: Progress Reports Available 
 
Please call our school with any questions:  727-774-6000 
Thank you! 
 


